
A Report for Groton Parish Council Meeting on 7th September 

 From James Finch – County Councillor for the Stour Valley 
Tel:  01206 263649   Mobile 07545 423796  Email:  james.finch@suffolk.gov.uk  

 Cost of Living Support in Suffolk – for this coming winter and beyond. 
In the present climate of rapidly increasing costs for our local residents not least due to rising 
energy costs and inflation, Suffolk County Council County Council has summarised for our 
residents potential sources of help for those facing hard times this next winter and beyond.  I 
plead with all in our parishes to keep your eyes and ears open to ensure that those who do need 
help are supported in going to the right place to help them.   Attached to this report is a summary 
of some of those sources for that help. In addition to this support there is expected further 
announcements from central Government over the next few days. 

 Could you help a Ukrainian family in need?  
Suffolk has a proud history of supporting people in need and in the last six months, we have seen 
people and communities across our county come together to do all we can to help those fleeing the 
conflict in Ukraine. 
More than 1,050 Ukrainian guests have now arrived in Suffolk via the Homes for Ukraine scheme 
and I want to say a huge thank you to each and every person and family who has taken Ukrainian 
guests into their homes and into their hearts. You are making a real difference every day, supporting 
and welcoming Ukrainian families into our communities. 
Sponsors originally signed up to host guests for at least 6 months, with the option for those who are 
willing and able to continue beyond this. We are extremely grateful to those who are able to 
continue to provide this invaluable support to families beyond this initial period, however we fully 
understand that some will be unable to, due to changes in their circumstances in this time. Again, 
thank you to all in my division for everything you have done - supporting a person or family fleeing 
conflict is no mean feat and it cannot be underestimated how much of a difference you have made 
in these people’s lives. 
Guests on the Homes for Ukraine scheme who are not yet ready to leave sponsorship and move 
into their own alternative accommodation, but who cannot stay with their current host after 6 
months, can move to a new host. 
We also sadly continue to see more people fleeing the conflict each day. We are therefore asking 
anyone who thinks they may be able to help a family in need to sign up to the Homes for Ukraine 
scheme." 
For more information see this link: Support for Ukraine | Suffolk County Council 

 Suffolk County Council looks to protect Suffolk following Sizewell C decision  
Suffolk County Council will now focus its attention on protecting Suffolk, ensuring that the county 
sees the maximum benefits from Sizewell C project. 

On July 20th, the Secretary of State for Business, Energy and Industrial Strategy, The Rt Hon Kwasi 
Kwarteng MP, granted the Development Consent Order to build and operate a new nuclear power 
station, Sizewell C. 

The council remains disappointed that a number of key issues have not been fully resolved but is 
now looking ahead to the boosts for the local economy and protecting the local environment. 

Whilst the council has been successful in securing many improvements to the scheme, it had raised 
several concerns where the impact on the natural environment could have been improved: 
 The blight of the additional pylons at the main site 
 Unnecessary and damaging outage car park at Goose Hill 
 Sizewell Link Road should be removed after construction to prevent lasting damage to the 

environment. 
During the process, the council’s voice has been strong, and our influence has resulted in a number 
of significant improvements to the proposals, to make them more acceptable for Suffolk. 



The council has been instrumental in recent changes made to the proposals, which will see Suffolk 
benefit from nearly £200m of investment to mitigate the impact on communities, the environment 
and infrastructure. Assurances have also been secured to see a far greater quantity of construction 
materials will be delivered by rail and sea, reducing the number of lorries on the county’s rural 
roads.  

 UK’s leading digital care technology sees early huge results for social care. 
The data, released on July 25th by the Cassius service, highlights the benefits of a digital care 
technology service, which is the most advanced in the country.  Launched in July 2021, Suffolk 
County Council’s Cassius service has: 
 Changed the lives of 1,600 people with over 2,600 pieces of digital technology installed 
 Avoided 118 ambulance call-outs at a time when pressure on the NHS is at an all-time high* 
 Prevented hospital admissions saving 170 hospital days, freeing up beds for those most in need* 
 Estimated saving to social care of £4.2 million and cashable savings of £430,000 and £160,000 to 

the local NHS 
Cassius has exceeded all our expectations and our social work practitioners are quickly becoming 
the most digitally advanced in the country. We have developed this service from scratch and this 
data is a testament to how you can transform services and continue to provide positive experiences 
and benefits to all. We are very pleased to see the added value to the wider health system too. 

Most importantly, however, is the impact on people’s lives which has been wonderful to see, and 
we are getting some excellent feedback from people using the technology.  One resident said: “The 
technology literally saved my mother’s life”.   
Cassius provides digital care technology to people in Suffolk to help them to remain independent 
for longer and to support them to live safe and well at home. The types of technology includes 
movement sensors, smart watches, wearables, falls prevention devices and technology to address 
specialised needs.  More information can be found here on this website link:  Technology to help you 
live independently | Suffolk County Council. 

 National Grid Bramford to Twinstead 400kV proposals – further consultation  
National Grid are proposing to carry out targeted consultation between the 8th September and the 
6th October 2022 on proposed changes to the Bramford to Twinstead 400kV grid reinforcement 
scheme.  The most significant changes proposed are to the alignment in Essex to the north of 
Alphamstone (which would include the use of the non-open trench cable installation) and a new 
haul route to the A131 to avoid impacts on local roads.  Regrettably only minor changes are 
proposed in Suffolk to refine the boundaries and access points to the construction site. 
The developer’s website can be reached by following the link provided below. 
https://www.nationalgrid.com/electricity-transmission/network-and-infrastructure/bramford-
twinstead     

 The first ‘Reclaim the Rain’ workshop has been held in Boxford.  
I attended an introductory workshop in Boxford on 12th August guided by the Reclaim the Rain team. 
My clear impression gained from those present was that project this is a very exciting project and 
potentially will provide huge benefits for the community overall.  Our thanks must go to Theresa 
Munson et al for agreeing to embark on this project.  There will be lots of opportunity very shortly for 
others to join this project team from the village. I will certainly do all I can to support the local team  
Watch this space !. 

 Virtual Fostering and Adoption Sessions for the Stour Valley  
A Foster Carer Recruitment Event is held the 1st Wednesday of every month, and an Adoption 
Event is on the 1st Thursday all 7:00pm in your home. 
To book a place please email  Claire.Gwatkin@suffolk.gov.uk. 

My Priorities 
Education - Supporting Vulnerable People - Jobs and Growth - Localism and the Stour Valley -  

Building on Suffolk’s Strength all underpinned by strong financial management and fair council tax. 
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anyone who thinks they may be able to help a family in need to sign up to the Homes for Ukraine 
scheme." 
For more information see this link: Support for Ukraine | Suffolk County Council 

 Suffolk County Council looks to protect Suffolk following Sizewell C decision  
Suffolk County Council will now focus its attention on protecting Suffolk, ensuring that the county 
sees the maximum benefits from Sizewell C project. 

On July 20th, the Secretary of State for Business, Energy and Industrial Strategy, The Rt Hon Kwasi 
Kwarteng MP, granted the Development Consent Order to build and operate a new nuclear power 
station, Sizewell C. 

The council remains disappointed that a number of key issues have not been fully resolved but is 
now looking ahead to the boosts for the local economy and protecting the local environment. 

Whilst the council has been successful in securing many improvements to the scheme, it had raised 
several concerns where the impact on the natural environment could have been improved: 
 The blight of the additional pylons at the main site 
 Unnecessary and damaging outage car park at Goose Hill 
 Sizewell Link Road should be removed after construction to prevent lasting damage to the 

environment. 
During the process, the council’s voice has been strong, and our influence has resulted in a number 
of significant improvements to the proposals, to make them more acceptable for Suffolk. 



The council has been instrumental in recent changes made to the proposals, which will see Suffolk 
benefit from nearly £200m of investment to mitigate the impact on communities, the environment 
and infrastructure. Assurances have also been secured to see a far greater quantity of construction 
materials will be delivered by rail and sea, reducing the number of lorries on the county’s rural 
roads.  

 UK’s leading digital care technology sees early huge results for social care. 
The data, released on July 25th by the Cassius service, highlights the benefits of a digital care 
technology service, which is the most advanced in the country.  Launched in July 2021, Suffolk 
County Council’s Cassius service has: 
 Changed the lives of 1,600 people with over 2,600 pieces of digital technology installed 
 Avoided 118 ambulance call-outs at a time when pressure on the NHS is at an all-time high* 
 Prevented hospital admissions saving 170 hospital days, freeing up beds for those most in need* 
 Estimated saving to social care of £4.2 million and cashable savings of £430,000 and £160,000 to 

the local NHS 
Cassius has exceeded all our expectations and our social work practitioners are quickly becoming 
the most digitally advanced in the country. We have developed this service from scratch and this 
data is a testament to how you can transform services and continue to provide positive experiences 
and benefits to all. We are very pleased to see the added value to the wider health system too. 

Most importantly, however, is the impact on people’s lives which has been wonderful to see, and 
we are getting some excellent feedback from people using the technology.  One resident said: “The 
technology literally saved my mother’s life”.   
Cassius provides digital care technology to people in Suffolk to help them to remain independent 
for longer and to support them to live safe and well at home. The types of technology includes 
movement sensors, smart watches, wearables, falls prevention devices and technology to address 
specialised needs.  More information can be found here on this website link:  Technology to help you 
live independently | Suffolk County Council. 

 National Grid Bramford to Twinstead 400kV proposals – further consultation  
National Grid are proposing to carry out targeted consultation between the 8th September and the 
6th October 2022 on proposed changes to the Bramford to Twinstead 400kV grid reinforcement 
scheme.  The most significant changes proposed are to the alignment in Essex to the north of 
Alphamstone (which would include the use of the non-open trench cable installation) and a new 
haul route to the A131 to avoid impacts on local roads.  Regrettably only minor changes are 
proposed in Suffolk to refine the boundaries and access points to the construction site. 
The developer’s website can be reached by following the link provided below. 
https://www.nationalgrid.com/electricity-transmission/network-and-infrastructure/bramford-
twinstead     

 The first ‘Reclaim the Rain’ workshop has been held in Boxford.  
I attended an introductory workshop in Boxford on 12th August guided by the Reclaim the Rain team. 
My clear impression gained from those present was that project this is a very exciting project and 
potentially will provide huge benefits for the community overall.  Our thanks must go to Theresa 
Munson et al for agreeing to embark on this project.  There will be lots of opportunity very shortly for 
others to join this project team from the village. I will certainly do all I can to support the local team  
Watch this space !. 

 Virtual Fostering and Adoption Sessions for the Stour Valley  
A Foster Carer Recruitment Event is held the 1st Wednesday of every month, and an Adoption 
Event is on the 1st Thursday all 7:00pm in your home. 
To book a place please email  Claire.Gwatkin@suffolk.gov.uk. 

My Priorities 
Education - Supporting Vulnerable People - Jobs and Growth - Localism and the Stour Valley -  

Building on Suffolk’s Strength all underpinned by strong financial management and fair council tax. 



A Report for Groton Parish Council Meeting on 7th September 

 From James Finch – County Councillor for the Stour Valley 
Tel:  01206 263649   Mobile 07545 423796  Email:  james.finch@suffolk.gov.uk  

 Cost of Living Support in Suffolk – for this coming winter and beyond. 
In the present climate of rapidly increasing costs for our local residents not least due to rising 
energy costs and inflation, Suffolk County Council County Council has summarised for our 
residents potential sources of help for those facing hard times this next winter and beyond.  I 
plead with all in our parishes to keep your eyes and ears open to ensure that those who do need 
help are supported in going to the right place to help them.   Attached to this report is a summary 
of some of those sources for that help. In addition to this support there is expected further 
announcements from central Government over the next few days. 

 Could you help a Ukrainian family in need?  
Suffolk has a proud history of supporting people in need and in the last six months, we have seen 
people and communities across our county come together to do all we can to help those fleeing the 
conflict in Ukraine. 
More than 1,050 Ukrainian guests have now arrived in Suffolk via the Homes for Ukraine scheme 
and I want to say a huge thank you to each and every person and family who has taken Ukrainian 
guests into their homes and into their hearts. You are making a real difference every day, supporting 
and welcoming Ukrainian families into our communities. 
Sponsors originally signed up to host guests for at least 6 months, with the option for those who are 
willing and able to continue beyond this. We are extremely grateful to those who are able to 
continue to provide this invaluable support to families beyond this initial period, however we fully 
understand that some will be unable to, due to changes in their circumstances in this time. Again, 
thank you to all in my division for everything you have done - supporting a person or family fleeing 
conflict is no mean feat and it cannot be underestimated how much of a difference you have made 
in these people’s lives. 
Guests on the Homes for Ukraine scheme who are not yet ready to leave sponsorship and move 
into their own alternative accommodation, but who cannot stay with their current host after 6 
months, can move to a new host. 
We also sadly continue to see more people fleeing the conflict each day. We are therefore asking 
anyone who thinks they may be able to help a family in need to sign up to the Homes for Ukraine 
scheme." 
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technology service, which is the most advanced in the country.  Launched in July 2021, Suffolk 
County Council’s Cassius service has: 
 Changed the lives of 1,600 people with over 2,600 pieces of digital technology installed 
 Avoided 118 ambulance call-outs at a time when pressure on the NHS is at an all-time high* 
 Prevented hospital admissions saving 170 hospital days, freeing up beds for those most in need* 
 Estimated saving to social care of £4.2 million and cashable savings of £430,000 and £160,000 to 

the local NHS 
Cassius has exceeded all our expectations and our social work practitioners are quickly becoming 
the most digitally advanced in the country. We have developed this service from scratch and this 
data is a testament to how you can transform services and continue to provide positive experiences 
and benefits to all. We are very pleased to see the added value to the wider health system too. 

Most importantly, however, is the impact on people’s lives which has been wonderful to see, and 
we are getting some excellent feedback from people using the technology.  One resident said: “The 
technology literally saved my mother’s life”.   
Cassius provides digital care technology to people in Suffolk to help them to remain independent 
for longer and to support them to live safe and well at home. The types of technology includes 
movement sensors, smart watches, wearables, falls prevention devices and technology to address 
specialised needs.  More information can be found here on this website link:  Technology to help you 
live independently | Suffolk County Council. 

 National Grid Bramford to Twinstead 400kV proposals – further consultation  
National Grid are proposing to carry out targeted consultation between the 8th September and the 
6th October 2022 on proposed changes to the Bramford to Twinstead 400kV grid reinforcement 
scheme.  The most significant changes proposed are to the alignment in Essex to the north of 
Alphamstone (which would include the use of the non-open trench cable installation) and a new 
haul route to the A131 to avoid impacts on local roads.  Regrettably only minor changes are 
proposed in Suffolk to refine the boundaries and access points to the construction site. 
The developer’s website can be reached by following the link provided below. 
https://www.nationalgrid.com/electricity-transmission/network-and-infrastructure/bramford-
twinstead     

 The first ‘Reclaim the Rain’ workshop has been held in Boxford.  
I attended an introductory workshop in Boxford on 12th August guided by the Reclaim the Rain team. 
My clear impression gained from those present was that project this is a very exciting project and 
potentially will provide huge benefits for the community overall.  Our thanks must go to Theresa 
Munson et al for agreeing to embark on this project.  There will be lots of opportunity very shortly for 
others to join this project team from the village. I will certainly do all I can to support the local team  
Watch this space !. 

 Virtual Fostering and Adoption Sessions for the Stour Valley  
A Foster Carer Recruitment Event is held the 1st Wednesday of every month, and an Adoption 
Event is on the 1st Thursday all 7:00pm in your home. 
To book a place please email  Claire.Gwatkin@suffolk.gov.uk. 

My Priorities 
Education - Supporting Vulnerable People - Jobs and Growth - Localism and the Stour Valley -  

Building on Suffolk’s Strength all underpinned by strong financial management and fair council tax. 


